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Adair FFA Wins State FFA Horse Evaluation Career Development Event


STILLWATER, Okla. — Members of the Adair FFA Chapter won first-place honors in the state FFA horse evaluation career development event during the 2023 Oklahoma FFA Interscholastics at Oklahoma State University on April 8.
Team members were Dade DeLozier, Ashlyn Schwartzlander, Alexandra DeLozier and Cooper Maxwell. Dade DeLozier placed first and Alexandra DeLozier placed eighth. This team will represent Oklahoma in the horse evaluation CDE at the National FFA Convention in October. 
The Adair agricultural education instructors and FFA advisors are Devin DeLozier and Shane Johnson.
The purpose of the horse evaluation CDE is to promote the study and interest of equine science, encourage experimental learning through the use of practical skills and applied knowledge, and provide recognition for those who have demonstrated skills and competencies as a result of instruction. Team members evaluated eight horse classes and gave oral reasons on specific classes.
The OSU Ferguson College of Agriculture and the OSU Department of Animal Science hosted the contest. The International Professional Rodeo Association & International Finals Rodeo and CEV Multimedia sponsored the event and will provide a cash award to the team for expenses related to participation in the national contest. 
FFA is an integral part of the Agricultural Education division in the Oklahoma Department of Career and Technology Education system. With more than 29,000 members and 366 chapters, the Oklahoma FFA Association is the fifth-largest state FFA association. The FFA mission is to make a positive difference in the lives of students by developing their potential for premier leadership, personal growth and career success through agricultural education. To learn more about the Oklahoma FFA, visit okffa.org. 

###
CUTLINE: Members of the Adair FFA Chapter won first-place honors in the state FFA horse evaluation career development event during the 2023 Oklahoma FFA Interscholastics at Oklahoma State University. Team members Cooper Maxwell (second from left), Dade DeLozier, Ashlyn Schwartzlander and Alexandra DeLozier accept their honor from Thomas Coon (second from right), vice president and dean for Oklahoma State University Agriculture, and Chancey Hanson (right), marketing specialist for Farm Credit of Western Oklahoma. The team is joined by agricultural educator and FFA advisor Devin DeLozier (left), during the 97th Oklahoma FFA Convention in Tulsa on May 3.
